


   
 

Noise Meeting Minutes      CAP1616: Airspace Design 2 

On 13 h January 2021 a call took place between  and (CAA CTNA).  articulated 

the requirements the CAA would like to see in our trial Plan in relation to assessing the impact of the 

noise from the drones. 

  

 explained that the key requirement is to demonstrate whether we expect the noise from the UAVs 

used in the trial combined with their frequency of use to result in an LAeq of more or less than 51dB. 

This is because 51dB is the LOAEL and determines whether a more detailed noise impact 

assessment is required. When considering this, we should add on an ‘annoyance factor’ of 10dB to 

the LAMAX for any multicopter drones to account for the different sound frequency produces by 

multiple rotors.  advised they would seek to demonstrate this within the Trial Plan Part 1 

submission.  




